
South Cirby Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes 
Member of Roseville Coalition of Neighborhood Associations 

January 8, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. 
Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building 

Present: Marilyn Floyd, Colleen Cole, LaRon Golden, Reid Allen and Officer Ann Marie Howland 

Meeting called to order by President Marilyn Floyd at 7:00 p.m. Marilyn welcomed and introduced 
everyone. 

Meeting Minutes: Hearing no objections, the president ordered the November 13, 2018 minutes 
approved as submitted and placed on file. 

Treasurer’s Report: Nick was called out of town for work and not able to attend this meeting so the 
November and December reports will be presented at our February 12, 2019 meeting. 

Reports/Old Business 

Roseville Police Officer Neighborhood Report: Officer Ann Marie Howland presented a crime update 
and trends handout as of January 2019. This handout and future handouts will be filed in the secretary’s 
binder. The top five crimes in Beat 2 are: burglary/theft from vehicle 44%, petty theft 21%, shoplifting 
17%, vehicle theft 10% and assault 8%. Beat 2’s burglary/theft from vehicles percentage is higher than 
the citywide average of 39%. January is statistically a high month for vehicle burglaries and fitness center 
parking lots are a top choice for burglars. January is also statistically a high month for residential 
burglaries mostly in the garage. Keep garage doors closed and locked. The PD is looking for a Chevrolet 
HHR black vehicle, license plate HBU065 or similar number, with a male black driver with dreadlocks and 
sometimes a female passenger. He has been seen breaking windows of vehicles with his elbow at both 
the Galleria and the Fountains shopping centers.  

Roseville Firefighters: No firefighters able to attend. 

General Meeting Topics/Speakers for Future Meetings (April and June): April 9, 2019 was the 
majority email vote of our board for our spring meeting with a UC Master Gardener speaker and “Raised 
Bed Gardening” topic. It is possible that the speaker may end up being a City of Roseville employee if a 
UC Master Gardener is unable to do it, but they would arrange it with the City of Roseville. The City of 
Roseville puts on these types of workshops for a fee, but our speaker would be free. Colleen is waiting to 
hear back from the UC Master Gardener as to who our speaker will be. 
 
Budget/Goals: 
 

NNO Food Truck – Nick provided an update by email. He spoke with the most popular food truck 
vendor (taco) from the Crestmont School activities and they only do “free” events for schools and 
not all non-profits. For two hours, they have a $900 minimum so if they sell less than that, we 
would be on the hook for the rest. Colleen spoke with Robert Sanchez from PGNA and their food 
truck vendor expected a minimum of 300 people or $300. After their NNO, the vendor told Robert 
that he would not come again because he didn’t make enough money. Robert feels that 
combined NA events with over 500 people might work with food truck vendors. Sue Cook emailed 
a response to Colleen about FFNA/WPNA’s combined NNO event. Their food truck vendors 
didn’t show up (except the shaved ice vendor), so they had no food to offer people. They 
provided root beer floats and water for free, but people went home early likely because they were 
expecting food. Sue also mentioned that the food truck vendors for RCONA’s Movie in the Park 
have been very flaky too (different vendors than the ones she contacted for NNO). She suggests 
planning our NNO event for what we can count on. If we have food vendors, we need to get the 
RCONA releases signed now. Colleen stopped at Jamba Juice on Sierra College Boulevard and 
spoke with the store lead. He said they go to events and he encouraged us to contact the 
General Manager for more information. Colleen will email the General Manager to explain what 



SCNA does and also explain NNO if she is not familiar with it. The same SCNA documents used 
when soliciting will be emailed to her along with the link to our December newsletter showing how 
we thank businesses for their support. After discussion, everyone agreed that food truck research 
can cease, but Colleen will do further research with Jamba Juice and present pricing at a meeting 
in the future.   
 
Garage Sale Mapping Options, Spring or Fall – Colleen did not have an update yet on better 
mapping options. Colleen spoke with Jim Kidd and Maidu has not voted on their annual garage 
sale April date yet. He cannot speak for others on the Maidu Board, however, he personally 
doesn’t mind if we have ours on the same date. He did question, however, how many garage 
sales can people attend in one day since Maidu NA has anywhere from 80 to 100 each year. 
Spring versus fall discussion continued. 
 

LaRon motioned to schedule our next garage sale in the spring of 2020 (date to be 
determined) and skip this year. Motion was seconded and passed unanimously.   

 
Christmas Contest (Holiday Participation) – Colleen reported only two board members 
responded by email saying if interest is there, a committee should be formed and planned well 
ahead of the holidays. LaRon suggested the event could be named Holiday Participation rather 
than Christmas Contest. Colleen has samples of certificates that other NAs have provided for 
their winners. After discussion, everyone agreed that a committee should be formed and start 
planning no later than October. 
 
New Neighbor Packets Budget – Colleen reported a $5 budget was approved by email to 
include a small gift in each new neighbor packet.   
 
Crestmont Donation for Night Custodian – Colleen reported a $20 gift card to be presented to 
night custodian, Richard Steed, at the end of this school year was approved by email. However, 
not everyone voted on the gift card business so discussion continued. 

 
LaRon motioned to purchase a $20 gift card from Bass Pro Shop. The motion was 
seconded and passed unanimously. 
 

Recruiting Board Members – Upcoming RCONA Spring BBQ and Team Building Summit – 
Colleen is on a committee to help plan this new RCONA event. It must first be approved by 
RCONA’s E-Board and then it will be presented at the upcoming RCONA meeting on January 17, 
2019. Colleen would like the main topic at this event to be “Recruiting and Retaining Board 
Members”. Reid agreed board development is huge and he has heard speakers on this topic. His 
suggestion is for current board members to come up with three things that have inspired them to 
join the board and go out and talk with people. Ask people if these three things are of interest to 
them and, if so, let them know we’d love to hear their voice. 
 

Meeting Date: Jim Kidd got it down to three NAs now instead of five NAs on the same meeting day and 
time (RHNA, FFNA/WPNA and SCNA). Community service officers will now attend NA meetings if police 
officers aren’t available. We agreed we would like to continue our current meeting day and time and we 
will see how this latest change works out.  
 
New Business – No New Business 
 
Dates to Remember: 
  
RCONA Representative for January 17, 2019 Meeting: Marilyn plans to attend. 

Neighborhood Watch Block Captains Meeting: February 6, 2019, 6:30 – 8:00 p.m. 



Community Coffee with City Council: February 8, 2019 with Scott Alvord, 10:00-11:30 a.m., Bounty 
Hunter Café, 406 Vernon Street 

SCNA Meeting: February 12, 2019, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building 

Future RCONA Meeting: February 21, 2019, 7:00 p.m., Martha Riley Library 

Future Community Coffee with City Council: March 5, 2019 with Pauline Roccucci, 1:30 p.m., La Bou, 
1730 Santa Clara Drive 

Future SCNA Meeting: March 12, 2019, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building 

Meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Colleen Cole, Secretary 


